April 19, 2023

Ms. Yolanda Quiceno City Clerk, Belle Isle 1600 Nela Avenue Belle Isle, FL 32809

Dear Ms. Quiceno:

This letter is written to express my interest in serving on the Special Events Committee for the Belle Isle Centennial Event in 2024. I have attached my Curriculum Vitae for your review. I have a BSBA from Florida Southern College in Lakeland and an M.Ed. from the University of Central Florida.

My family built our home on Dorian Avenue in 1963 after my father retired from the Air Force. I grew up in Lake Conway Estates, so I know the community very well. I purchased the home in 1998 after my mother passed away.

After I retired from Orange County Public Schools, where I worked as a teacher, administrator, and school principal, I began work as a professional employee at Seminole State College of Florida. I began employment there in 2012 and I am still employed full-time. I have worked primarily from home since COVID-19.

I am skilled in the use of computer software and have developed many marketing materials including school catalogs, brochures, flyers, posters, and other printed materials. I consider myself an "out of the box" thinker and doer with a reputation as a creative problem solver. I ask questions, keep an open mind, remain current professionally, and I am enthusiastic and energetic.

If you need any additional information, I can be reached via email at <u>voltaggiof@seminolestate.edu</u> or by phone at 407-855-6609 (home) or 407-484-7841 (cell).

Best Regards,

Ferol Lynne Voltaggio